The Buildings of Dalhousie University

Buildings Home

About the Project

Chronology

Building Index

Contact Us



Chase Building Cornerstone Laying (by Nova Scotia premier Edgar N. Rhodes), August 29, 1929



Chase Building - Exterior - Front, n.d.



Chase Building - Exterior - Rear, n.d.

Chase Building

Address: 6316 Coburg Rd.

Start Date: Fall 1929 Completion Date: 1930

Architect: Andrew R. Cobb Renovation Date(s): 1985; 2002; 2005

Contractor: McDonald Construction Company

Building History

The Chase Building is one of the oldest buildings on the Studley campus. It was designed by Halifax architect Andrew R. Cobb, who collaborated on the Macdonald Building, the University Club and Shirreff Hall. The land was donated by Dalhousie's Board of Governors to provide a home for the Public Archives of Nova Scotia. It was the first provincial archives building built in Canada. Funding came from longtime Board member William Henry Chase, who tried to remain an anonymous benefactor, but whose identity came out during the opening ceremonies of the building.

The cornerstone of the Chase Building was laid on August 29, 1929, by Nova Scotia premier Edgar N. Rhodes. The building opened in January, 1931. Present at the official opening were: Premier Gordon Harrington; Lieutenant Governor Frank Stanfield; former premier E.N. Rhodes; Dalhouse President A.S. Mackenzie; A.G. Doughty, Dominion Archivist; and G.F. Pearson, Chairman of the Board of Governors.

The Public Archives was lauded as a valuable addition to campus research facilities for Dalhousie students. Built with the latest features and materials, Cobb stated that the building was "absolutely unburnable." Its spacious and bright rooms were positively described, though over time, the ultraviolet light they admitted would fade the pictures and maps inside.

In June 1980, the Public Archives moved to its larger and better-equipped building at the corner of University Avenue and Robie Street. In subsequent years the "Old Archives Building" was home to the Information Office (now External Relations), Development Office, Ecology Action Centre, Nova Scotia Confederation of University Faculty Associations, and graduate students' offices. Other tenants included a dance school, kayak fibreglassers, a theatre group, and the Nova Scotia Tattoo, which stored its costumes and props there.

In 1985, the Chase Building underwent extensive interior renovations to refit it for the Mathematics, Statistics and Computing Science department. The \$1.15 million project added fire stairs, carried out major electrical rewiring and built an underground tunnel to the Life Sciences Centre. 76 percent of the costs were

covered by the province, the remainder supplied by the Campaign for Dalhousie funds. A rededication and renaming ceremony of the "new" Chase Building took place on April 1st and 2nd, 1986. Today the Chase Building remains the location of Dalhousie's Department of Mathematics and Statistics.

References

Top



Revised on Comments to the Webmaster

The Buildings of Dalhousie University

Buildings Home

About the Project

Chronology

Building Index

Contact Us



Chase Building - Exterior - Fall, n.d.



Chase Building - Exterior - Fall Scene,



Chase Building - Exterior - Front - Angle View, February 25, 1980

Chase Building

Address: 6316 Coburg Rd.

Start Date: Fall 1929 Completion Date: 1930 Architect: Andrew R. Cobb Renovation Date(s): 1985; 2002; 2005

Contractor: McDonald Construction Company

References

Photographs

Board of Governors Minutes 1945-1967

• The Archives. Pharos. 1946, p. 12.

Dalhousie Gazette

 Nova Scotia Public Archives. Dalhousie Gazette. January 21, 1931, p.1.

Dalhousie News

• "New home for Dal Maths." Dalhousie News 5-IV-1985 (?). Chase Building [file], Item 21.

Dalhousie University Photograph Collection

- Chase Building, 1973, PC1, 2.2.
- Public Archives Building Corner Stone Laying Ceremony. 1929. PC1, 19.14.
- Public Archives Building Exterior. n.d. PC1, 19.15.

Pharos Yearbook

- [Aerial view of Studley campus]. Pharos. 1941.
- [Chase Building]. Pharos. 1989, p. 244.
- [Public Archives of Nova Scotia.] Pharos. 1931, p. 19.
- Archives Building. Pharos. 1938, p. 16.
- Archives. Pharos. 1937, p. 11.
- Studley from the air. Pharos. 1939, p. 96.

PR Photos

- (Chase Building Exterior Side View 2). n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 14.
- [Aerial photo of the southwest quadrant of Dalhousie's University's Studley Campus 1] [facsimile]. n.d. Dalplex



Chase Building - Exterior - Side View 1, n.d.



Chase Building - Exterior - Side View 2, n.d.



Chase Building - Interior - Staircase and Pillar, n.d.

- Photos General [file], Item 28.
- [Aerial photo of the southwest quadrant of Dalhousie's University's Studley Campus 1]. n.d. Dalplex Photos General [file], Item 31.
- [Aerial photo of the southwest quadrant of Dalhousie's University's Studley Campus - 2]. n.d. Dalplex Photos -General [file], Item 33.
- [Chase Building Exterior Fall Scene]. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 26.
- [Chase Building Exterior Side View 1]. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 9.
- [Chase Building Interior Staircase and Pillar]. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 10.
- [Chase Building -] St. Onge Photo. N.S. Public Archives [5 images: 1 proof sheet, 1 negative strip]. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 24.
- [Chase] Building. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 2.
- [Different Angles...] [copy 2] [facsimile]. February 17, 1988. Chase Building [file], Item 13.
- Archives (old) [2 images: 1 proof sheet, 1 negative strip].
 n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 4.
- Chase Building [Exterior Front Angle View]. February 25, 1980. Chase Building [file], Item 15.
- Chase Building [turret]. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 6.
- Chase Building [turret]. n.d. Chase Building [file], Item 7.
- Different Angles... [copy 1] [facsimile]. February 17, 1988. Chase Building [file], Item 11.
- Different Angles... [newspaper clipping]. February 17, 1988. Chase Building [file], Item 12.
- Ex-archive building to house Dal department. April 8, 1988. Chase Building [file], Item 20.
- N.S. Archives moving to new building [5 images: 1 proof sheet, 1 negative strip]. March 1980. Chase Building [file], Item 25.
- N.S. Archives moving. March 1980. Chase Building [file], Item 28.
- Old Archives to get new occupants. March 6, 1985. Chase Building [file], Item 5.
- Recommendations for the Old Public Archives building, now almost empty, are to renovate it for Chemistry laboratories. c1980s. Chase Building [file], Item 23.
- Renovations and expansion start at Dal but there's still no \$ for repairs. March 30, 1985. Chase Building [file], Item 22.

Reference Files

 Nova Scotia Archives Building - Postcards Nova Scotia Archives Building - Postcards. n.d. MS-1-Ref, 3.24.

Publications

- "Major renovations for N.S. Archives." Dal. This Week(?). 11-IV-1985(?). Chase Building [file], Item 19.
- President's Reports. 1928-1929, 1929-1930.

Books

Waite, Peter B. The Lives of Dalhousie University. Vol. 2, Ch.
 Montreal: McGill-Queen's University Press, 1998.



Chase Building - Turret, n.d.

Dal News

- "Different Angles..." Dal News. February 17, 1988, p. 16.
- Watson, Stuart. "Old Archives to get new occupants." Dal News. March 6, 1985, p. 3.

Dalhousie Gazette

- "A visit to the Archives." Dalhousie Gazette. December 1, 1932, p. 4.
- "Archives move should be completed by end of month." Dalhousie Gazette. March 20, 1980, p. 1.
- "'Gazette' writer tells of beautiful additions to campus." Dalhousie Gazette. November 5, 1929, p. 2.
- "Government approves funding for Forrest building." Dalhousie Gazette. December 10, 1981, p. 4.
- "Old Archives to become Chase Building." Dalhousie Gazette. March 19, 1986, p. 3.
- "Old Archives to get new occupants." Dalhousie Gazette. March 6, 1985, p. 3.
- "The Archives." Dalhousie Gazette. January 28, 1931, p. 4.
- "They claimed it couldn't be done; a symbiotic union Studley and Forrest Campi" [campus map]. Dalhousie Gazette. October 19, 1955, p. 2.
- "Where is everyone?" Dalhousie Gazette. August 14, 1985, p. 1-2.
- Campbell, D. G. "University housing and space shuffle." Dalhousie Gazette. October 14, 1982, p. 16.
- Creelman, Paul. "Chem may get archives." Dalhousie Gazette. March 20, 1980, p. 6.
- Harvey, D.C. "The Public Archives of Nova Scotia." Dalhousie Gazette. December 2, 1931, p. 1.
- McMechan, Archibald. "New Archives building officially opened - name of donor disclosed." Dalhousie Gazette. January 21, 1931, p. 1.
- Scott, Leanne and Susan Lunn. "Math shifts to Archives building." Dalhousie Gazette. September 26, 1985, p. 3.
- Simkins, Mark. "Old Archives awaiting fate." Dalhousie Gazette. October 6, 1977, p. 3.

Dalhousie University Scrapbooks

 Dalhousie University Scrapbooks [newspaper clippings from across Canada pertaining to Dalhousie]. c1924-1959. 13 boxes of bound scrapbooks.

The Daily News - Real Estate Guide

 "Renovations and expansion start at Dal - but there's still no \$ for repairs." The Daily News - Real Estate Guide. March 30, 1985, p. 2.

University News

- "Dal gets Archives and College of Art buildings." University News. January 20, 1978, p. 3.
- Ross, Daphne. "From this...to this...Archives move should be

completed by end of month." University News. March 20, 1980, p. 1-2.

Textual Records

Board of Governors Minutes 1800-1945

- Buildings -- Electric wiring of. BoG Minutes. November 17, 1933; January 29, 1934. MS- 1-1, A-8, p. 92.
- History -- Nova Scotia Public Archives -- Meeting to discuss erection of building. BoG Minutes. February 27, 1929. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 100.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Building of sidewalk. BoG Minutes. June 10, 1930. MS- 1-1, A-7, p. 156.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Carnegie Corporation --Survey of Museums (newspaper clipping insert). BoG Minutes. November 17, 1933. MS-1-1, A-8, p. 91.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Carnegie Corporation --Survey of Museums (Newspaper clipping insert). BoG Minutes. November 17, 1933. MS-1-1, A-8, p. 91.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Deed delivered. BoG Minutes. September 24, 1929. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 123.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Formal opening of building.
 BoG Minutes. December 29, 1930. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 184.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Letter from trustees. BoG Minutes. April 9, 1929. MS-1- 1, A-7, p. 108.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Library Committee -- Report. BoG Minutes. April 9, 1929. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 109.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Library Committee -- Report. BoG Minutes. April 9, 1929. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 109.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Report of opening. BoG Minutes. January 20, 1931. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 187.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Sidewalk. BoG Minutes. July 20, 1936. MS-1-1, A-8, p. 152.
- Public Archives of Nova Scotia -- Site. BoG Minutes. July 9, 1929. MS-1-1, A-7, p. 120.

President's Office

- Administration Cobb, A.R. (Architect). 1912-1932. UA-3, 254.2
- Community Relations Public Archives of Nova Scotia. 1931-1963. UA-3, 265. 1. N.B.: Material after 1955 is closed.
- Community Relations Public Archives of Nova Scotia. 1931-1963. UA-3, 265. 2. N.B.: Material after 1955 is closed.

Reference Files

- Chase Building "Rededication and Naming of the Chase Building (formerly Public Archives of Nova Scotia)." April 1, 1986. MS-1-Ref, 5.1.
- Rededication and Naming of the Chase Building. April 1, 1986.
 MS-1-Ref, 7.2.

Building History

Top



Revised on Comments to the Webmaster